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Why it’s important to become a 
presumptive eligibility provider:  
Nebraska Medicaid providers can become presumptive eligibility (PE) providers to help pregnant 
mothers in Nebraska access the care they need as soon as possible. 

How to become a presumptive eligibility provider: 
1. The staff member making PE determinations must first complete the PE training and sign the 

Confirmation of Training form.  
• The training materials can be accessed using the links above or by visiting 

https://dhhs.ne.gov/Pages/Medicaid-Provider-Presumptive-Eligibility.aspx. 
 

 

 

 
 

2. The signed Confirmation of Training form must be submitted to Nebraska Medicaid by emailing 
DHHS.MedicaidPE@nebraska.gov. 

3. Completing these steps confirms that the provider agrees to make PE determinations 
consistent with Nebraska policy and procedure.  Per 477 NAC 19-008.08(C), Hospital 
providers are required to assist pregnant individuals in completing and submitting a Nebraska 
Medicaid application (MLTC-53). 

4. Nebraska Medicaid will ensure that the requirements are met and will inform the PE provider 
that they can begin making PE Determinations. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Nebraska Medicaid program at 
DHHS.MedicaidPE@Nebraska.gov. 
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